I am writing in support of HB 3372. ?My name is Cheryl Baker and | live at Jantzen Beach Moorage on Hayden Island. | have been
subjected to the noxious fumes emitted by EcoLube and Orrco. They need to be regulated at least as closely regular oil refineries —
because they’ve been getting away with spewing dangerous air toxics.

?1 was appalled to learn that DEQ is still an agency with their hands tied behind their backs, even after 5 years of air toxics rules
overhaul.

DEQ NEEDS to have the authority to do their job and to protect public health. Without passage of this bill, we are really no better off
than we were 5 years ago and Governor Brown's Cleaner Air Oregon is a joke. You cannot have rules that are meaningful without
meaningful enforcement. Please pass this bill and fulfill the mandate of Cleaner Air Oregon and give DEQ authority to do their job
and enforce the rules.



